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SUBJECT

Efforts of the North Cascades Conservation Council to expand the boundaries of the North Cascades National Park.
SUMMARY

Proposed Motion 2010-0195 indicates County Council support for efforts to expand the boundaries of the North Cascades National Park, proposed by the North Cascades Conservation Council through the American Alps Legacy Project.  
BACKGROUND

The North Cascades National Park, covering over 504,000 acres of the Cascade Mountains in north central Washington, received federal national park designation in 1968 after an extended campaign by area environmentalists, recreationists, political leaders and others.  Most of the area within the Park was classified as Wilderness Area by subsequent congressional action in 1988, affording protection against motorized activity, logging, road building, and mining. 

When designated in 1968, however, the final boundaries of the Park were significantly reduced compared to the area considered worthy of protection by early advocates.  Areas left outside the boundaries of the Park include the Ross Lake National Recreation Area (familiar to many as part of the route of the North Cascades Highway 20), the Baker River/Baker Lake area, Sauk Mountain, the Cascade River valley, the Liberty Bell and Early Winters areas east of the Cascade ridge, and others.  

These areas are currently the focus of a study project of the American Alps Legacy Project of the North Cascades Conservation Council, directed towards expanding the boundaries of the Park to provide protection to important habitat, watershed, recreation, and other values associated with these lands.  The North Cascades Conservation Council also notes the importance of headwaters located in the study area as contributors to water quality of Puget Sound, and as habitat for salmon and steelhead.  The Skagit River Watershed, which runs through the Park and the study area, is the only watershed in the continental United States to have runs of all Pacific salmon species—chinook, coho, chum, pink and sockeye, according to the National Parks Service.  The American Alps Legacy Project of the North Cascades Conservation Council is seeking to build support for the effort to expand the boundaries of the North Cascades National Park.  
ANALYSIS
Efforts to expand the boundaries of the North Cascades National Park appear to coincide with the interests of the Council in several ways.  These include 

· the ongoing regional efforts to protect the waters of Puget Sound, through limiting development impacts on headwaters that eventually lead to the Sound

· efforts to protect endangered salmon and steelhead, which are present in waters of the North Cascades

· efforts to limit the impacts of global warming through retention of carbon-absorbing forested stands

· backcountry recreation opportunities for growing regional populations

By supporting the efforts of the North Cascades Conservation Council, the interests of King County and the greater region will also be served.  County Council approval of Proposed Motion 2010-0195 would indicate the Council’s support for the North Cascades Conservation Council’s efforts for additional park and wilderness lands designation in the American Alps Study Area.
AMENDMENTS

None
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